
Drive-thru Disaster Recovery Center Will
Not Open in Allen Parish 
Release Date: oct 15, 2020

The Drive-thru Disaster Recovery Center at the Coushatta Casino will not open in
Allen Parish Oct. 16 as previously announced, due to administrative difficulties.

Additional centers are open in Louisiana. Survivors may visit any center in the
state.

To locate the closest center, call the FEMA Helpline, visit
www.DisasterAssistance.gov or egateway.fema.gov/ESF6/DRCLocator or
download the FEMA Mobile App at fema.gov/about/news-multimedia/app.

To find a drive-thru DRC you can text 43362 and type DRC and your ZIP code
(for example DRC 01234).

For the latest information on Hurricane Laura, visit www.fema.gov/disaster/4559 or
follow the FEMA Region 6 Twitter account at twitter.com/FEMARegion6.
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